Wolf Township Supervisors - Regular Meeting - August 8, 2016

The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman, William DeWire at the Township Building. Roll call was taken and a quorum was declared. Supervisors attending were Bill DeWire, Charlie Hall and Dean Barto. Melanie McCoy-Secretary/Treasurer attended the meeting.

Visitors: Rick Marsh and Virginia Montville

Mrs. Montville asked that the pipe in the drainage ditch near her home on Henry Ave. be cleared of debris and weeds. She and her neighbors have concerns that in the case of heavy rains the pipe will not function correctly.

Minutes: A **MOTION** was made by Dean Barto and seconded by Charlie Hall to approve the minutes from the Regular Meeting held July 11, 2016. Motion approved.

REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES

<u>Code Enforcement:</u> Monthly report distributed to the Board.

Planning Commission: The PC recommended approval of the Tagge Add-On Lot Subdivision. A **MOTION** was made by Dean Barto, seconded by Charlie Hall. Motion carried.

, V

Solicitor:

Mr. Wiley did not attend the meeting due to a conference.

Roadmaster: Hammaker is seal coating as we speak, they arrived at 4pm today.

Secretary/Treasurer: The Budget Calendar was distributed.

UGI when extending the gas line along Henry Ave. disturbed areas of pavement. Paperwork to bond the road has been sent to the company.

Sewer Authority Report: Rick Marsh reported the only business coming up is further negotiations with Muncy Creek to take over some of their lines.

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: None

FINANCIAL REPORT:

A **MOTION** was made by Charlie Hall, seconded by Dean Barto to approve the Treasurer's Report and Pay the Bills. Motion carried.

August 8, 2016

A ${\bf MOTION}$ was made by Dean Barto, seconded by Charlie Hall to adjourn at 7:16PM. The vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Melanie N. McCoy

Secretary/Treasurer